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RECEIVED 

JUL 1 7 2013 

MADERA COUNTY GRAND JURY 

Re: Response to the 2012-2013 Madera County Grand Jury Report 
entitled: Madera County Department of Probation 

Dear Judge Jones: 

This letter responds, pursuant to Penal Code section 933.05(a) and (b), to the relevant 
recommendations set forth in the 2012-2013 Grand Jury report entitled: "Madera County 
Department of Probation". 

The District Attorney's response is limited to the recommendation that the District 
Attorney provide an in-house Deputy District Attorney to the Madera County Probation 
Department ("MCPD".) 

Grand Jury Recommendation: 

3. That the District Attorney provide an in-house Deputy District Attorney to the MCPD. 

District Attorney's Office Response: 

The recommendation will not be implemented. 

Budget constraints have placed heavy pressure on staffing considerations within the 
Office of the District Attorney. At present, staffing levels do not allow for the dedication 
of a prosecutor to juvenile cases exclusively. All attorney's in the office must be 
available to handle any assignment or case at a moment's notice in the Madera 
Superior Court, which is co-located with the District Attorney's Office. Juvenile Court is 
located in the main Superior Court. Whereas, the Probation Department's Juvenile 
Services Division is not located near the courthouse. 
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Further, centrally locating staff attorneys is advantageous for supervision, essential 
assistance between attorneys, communication, logistical support of the office and 
immediate response to court departments. On the other hand, the use of electronic 
communication and transference of case materials between the District Attorney's 
Office and the Juvenile Services Division enables the two departments to function 
without being co-located . 

For the above reasons, the District Attorney respectfully declines to implement the 
recommendation of the Grand Jury. Should resources improve, this decision may be 
reconsidered in the future. 

I would like to thank the members of the Grand Jury for their service, commitment to 
improving the government of Madera County and allowing the District Attorney's Office 
the opportunity to explain its position on this recommendation. 

Respectfully submitted, 

c~~ 
Ml AELiKEITZ 

District Attorney 
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